    Meeting of the City of Bloomsdale     
                                                            October 8, 2019
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM with the following in attendance: Mayor Paul Monia, City Clerk Lynnette Randoll and Alderman Brandon Shortt. Aldermen Monica Rozier, Chris Basler and John Schweigert were absent. Also attending the meeting was Mark Evans with the Ste. Genevieve Herald. 
The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
The minutes from the previous meeting were read and approved with a motion from Brandon Shortt.
Alderman Brandon Shortt made a motion to pay all current expenditures.
Overdue water bills were reviewed.  Notices were sent Wednesday, 10/02/19.
Mayor Monia reported: The Sludge at the Treatment Plant was being land applied as the Meeting was in progress. It will be completed in the next couple of days. Some major tree and brush clearing were required in the City Park, as well as Clement Road. The Mayor was contacted by Ste. Genevieve County with a complaint from the farmers taking big machinery to fields out Clement Road. The street is the City’s responsibility to the low water bridge. Alderman Shortt relayed some complaints he has received about the intersection of Angeline Drive and Parkview Drive. Mayor Monia would like for Clerk Randoll to get that fence line cleared as well. She will follow up. Mayor Monia also reported that work on Rotor #2 is being completed as well and should be installed soon. This will hopefully fix the ongoing problems for good. The Mayor has met with Jacob Byington several times regarding expectations for taking over the Treatment Plant from Ron Berkbuegler some time in the next year and a half. He feels confident he is up to the task.
Alderman Brandon Shortt has been contacted by several people with ideas for a Park feature after reading the article from September’s Meeting in the Ste. Genevieve Herald. It was noted that it is encouraging knowing that many people read the local paper.
Several people have approached Alderman Schweigert requesting a Stop Sign be placed at the Dollar General parking lot, as well as a Dead-End Sign for Jersey Lane. The Mayor, being aces at his job, had this task completed before the Meeting. The City received notification from the Missouri DOR stating that due to a recent change to Missouri’s sales tax law, claims can now be filed for a refund within 10 years from the date of overpayment instead of the previous 3-year statute of limitations. This could impact the monthly distribution to political subdivisions. CE Contracting submitted a proposal for the Manhole Replacement on Clement Road. The Mayor opted for outside vertical bends to eliminate force main drop for $11,690.00 including flowable fill in lieu of full height granular for an additional $3,000.00. Bill Basler came to City Hall on Thursday, October 3 with some questions regarding the Basler land off Parkview Drive.
Missouri State Auditor Nicole Galloway issued a letter to local and county political subdivisions encouraging government officials to prohibit the use of self-deleting applications while conducting public business. She included policy guidelines on record retention. A ribbon cutting ceremony is scheduled for the Artisan at Baetjie Farms on Thursday, October 10 at 2:00 PM.

Alderman Shortt broached the subject of the major fundraiser held every few years for St. Agnes Catholic Schools to be held on November 9. The Mayor informed him that the City can not donate to these functions but thought maybe the City Council could do something with personal funds. Alderman Shortt also asked if there had ever been any thought given to acquiring City Shirts for the Council for events. The Mayor has researched this and is looking for the right item. He is planning on contacting Midwest Marketing to get some options. 

Alderman Brandon Shortt made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:30 PM.
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